Mr. Dana Durand
R.B. Jones & Sons Inc.
301 W. 11th St.
Kansas City, Missouri

Dear Dana:

I received a letter from the McPherson's Rebounders and they have signed me up for March 26th, so I will just have to do the next best thing and say that I will be happy to be with you on April 2. You can count on my being with you on this date.

Thanks for giving me the information on Fen. He is a grand chap and I know that he not only is receiving some excellent training, but the training is going into an excellent boy.

Fen has a lot more confidence in our ability to handle the Big-Six in stride than I have. I can promise you it has been a nightmare and a headache, because I would have never believed before the season started that we could accomplish the task—and of course its accomplishment is not completed until after Friday night. I somehow have a sneaking feeling that we are in for plenty of trouble before the headache is over.

I will be happy to see you on April 2.

With all good wishes, I am,

Fraternally yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA:1g

PoS. I would appreciate it if you would give me the time and place for your Metro Club luncheon.